
 

1 

 

 

 

 

  

Edgewood Jr/Sr High School 
 

180 E. Merritt Ave., Merritt Island, FL 32953  Phone (321) 454-1030 

Dr. Julia Diakakis, Assistant Principal Jacqueline Ingratta, Principal Nicholas Stewart, Assistant Principal  

 

 

 
Can you believe there are only a couple weeks left of the 2020-2021 school year?  It is hard to believe that our 
seniors will be graduating on May 28th!  Although this year has been filled with one challenge after another, we 
cannot thank you enough for your support and dedication to the learning of our students. 
 
Congratulations to all academic programs as we close out the school year.  The Awards Ceremonies and Senior 
Scholarship recognition is truly a testament to the hard work of our students!  Additionally, our Edgewood 
musicians performed beautifully at the Choral and Band concerts. We are hopeful we can return to our normal 
practices next year.   
 
Athletics have wrapped up for the year, with our tennis and girl’s lacrosse programs having very strong finishes!  
Both boys and girl’s tennis won districts, and two of our boys made it to the state tournament.  Girl’s lacrosse 
also won their district and advanced as far as the regional finals, while several players were named to the All-
Conference Team and Coach Al Clark was named Conference Coach of the Year.  Track also advanced several 
competitors into regionals, including relays, middle-distance, and discus.  
 
The hard work doesn’t stop now, though!  Students, be sure to get in touch with your coaches for summer 
workouts. Volleyball and basketball will be in the gym, cross-country is already doing optional practices, and 
several other sports will be getting in extra practice over the summer.  Even if your sport isn’t doing anything, or 
you’re not around to participate, get those reps in, get those miles in, get those shots in, and get ready! 
 
As we approach the summer months, all students should have completed or deferred their service-learning 
hours (students in Middle School are exempt from this requirement this year).  Ms. Fratto, our Front Office 
Clerk, can assist you if there are any questions or concerns.  In addition, June 3rd, will be here before we know it, 
and students will need to clear all financial obligations and responsibilities as well as return any technology 
equipment before they leave for the summer.   
 
Speaking of summer, we ask that all families Save the Date for Registration!  Edgewood will hold registration for 
all students on Wednesday, August 4, 2021, from 8 am to 6 pm.  Our 7th Grade Orientation, Welcome to the 
Pack, led by Guidance and SGA will take place on Thursday, August 5, 2021, from 5 pm to 7 pm.  Stay tuned for 
more information that will be shared with all families over the summer. 
 
On a final note, it is with fond memories that we say good-bye to an extraordinary Senior Class.  The Class of 
2021 has continuously modeled our school vision of “seeking excellence in who we are, what we know, and 
what we do,” and COVID has taught us that there is nothing these students cannot handle.  We are not only 
proud of their accomplishments but are honored to have served them for the last 6 years.  We will watch them 
make a difference in the world and we hope they will come back to visit and share their successes. 
 
Thank you and enjoy the last two weeks of school! 

Jacqueline Ingratta 
Principal 

May 2021 
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Save the Dates: 
 

Registration: 
Wednesday, August 4, 2021, 8 am – 6 pm 

 
Welcome to the Pack – Incoming 7th Grade Student Welcome: 

Thursday, August 5, 2021, 5 pm – 7 pm (Robbins, Allred, Guidance, Admin, and SGA will participate) 

 
Important Information: 2021 Brevard Public Schools Q&A 

Regarding DOE Order No. 2021-EQ-2 
 

Graduation Code due to Assessment Waiver 
1. Will schools use a different graduation/withdrawal code since the seniors are exempt from 
assessments?  
Yes. When the state provides the graduation code, it will be shared with schools.  
The code will be provided for use for any student who has met the credit and GPA requirements to 
receive a standard diploma and was exempted from required assessments in the 2020-2021 statewide 
assessments. A student with this code will count as a graduate in the high school graduation rate 
calculation. This code will only apply to students who are scheduled to graduate in the 2020-2021 
school year and have met credit and GPA requirements for graduation.  
 

EOC Courses and Assessment Requirements 
IMPORTANT NOTE: The DOE is not canceling EOC testing. They are canceling the ramifications of 
EOC testing.  
2. Are we giving EOCs this year?  
Yes. However, the impact on course grades has been taken away.  
 a. If the EOC hurts the final grade, the Final Course Grade will be calculated based on first 
semester (50%) and second semester (50%).  

 b. If the EOC helps the final grade, the Final Course Grade will be calculated based on the first 
semester (35%), second semester (35%), and EOC (30%).  
 
3. Will the Final Course grade for EOC courses from the first and second quarters be calculated as 
50%/50% or will they stay at the 35%/35%/30% that was already calculated?  
The EOC courses taken in 1st and 2nd quarter have already been recalculated as a 50%/50% and 
compared to the 35%/35%/30% calculation. Whichever calculation was higher has been recorded on 
the student’s Academic History.  
 
4. Should students take the EOC since their grade can be calculated as 50%/50%?  
Yes, students should take the EOC. When the first and second semester grades were recalculated and 
then compared to the 35%/35%/30% calculation, many students (~600) had a higher grade due to the 
EOC. 
 
5. When the EOC Final Course Grade is calculated on a 50%/50% basis, what is used – numerical or 
quality points.  
The district will make the Final Course calculation using quality points. 
 
6. Will EOC summer testing be available for students?  
Yes  
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7. If a student takes an EOC course over the summer, should they take the EOC, and how is the Final 
Course Grade calculated?  

a. If a student starts an EOC course during the school year and completes the course in the summer, 
the recommendation is that the student takes the EOC. The Final Course Grade is calculated both as 
35%/35%/30% and 50%/50%. Whichever grade is higher is posted on AS400.  

b. If a student takes an EOC course for Credit/Course Recovery over the summer, the recommendation 
is that the student takes the EOC. The Final Course Grade is calculated both as 35%/35%/30% and 
50%/50%. Whichever grade is higher is posted on AS400.  

c. If a student starts an EOC course that they have never taken before during the summer, the student 
must take the EOC when the course is completed (summer or fall). The Final Course Grade is calculated 
35%/35%/30%.  
 
8. Last year the Algebra 1 EOC was waived, and students were told that the Geometry EOC could 
count as a comparative score for graduation purposes. This year the Geometry EOC is waived. What 
will the graduation requirements be for students who are not of the 2021 graduation cohort?  
These students still need to meet the Math assessment for graduation. The Geometry EOC WILL be 
given this year, and it is recommended that the students take the assessment. The assessment will not 
negatively impact the Final Course Grade and could meet the student’s Math assessment requirement 
for graduation.  
 

EOC Courses – Credit Recovery 
9. When an EOC course is taken through credit recovery this year (Credit Recovery, Performance 
Based Program and/or Adult Ed) is the EOC required?  
Yes. However, the impact on course grades has been taken away.  
 a. If the EOC hurts the final grade, the Final Course Grade will be calculated based on first 
semester (50%) and second semester (50%).  

 b. If the EOC helps the final grade, the Final Course Grade will be calculated based on the first 
semester (35%), second semester (35%) and EOC (30%).  
 
10. Are EOC courses taken through credit recovery calculated as 50%/50%? What if the course was 
previously taken and an EOC score is available? Will that “old” EOC score be used when calculating 
the new Final Course Grade?  
EOC courses taken through credit recovery will be calculated (through AS400) with and without the 
EOC that was taken previously. Whichever grade is highest will be the Final Course Grade recorded in 
AS400 for the student. 
 
11. Who calculates the new average of EOC courses taken through Credit Recovery?  
The district will calculate the new Final Course Grade.  
 

Assessment Waiver 
12. For which students DOES the Florida Statewide Assessments Waiver for graduation apply?  

a. Current Seniors, even if they did not participate in the Spring 2021 Retake(s) and/or have been 
retained multiple times.  

b. Students who are scheduled to graduate in the Spring of 2021 but are coded in AS400 as non-
seniors (e.g., 18-credit hour program).  
 
13. To whom does the Florida Statewide Assessment Waiver NOT apply?  

a. Adult Education students who were not enrolled as of 4-9-2021.  

b. Current seniors moving from 12th grade to Adult Education after 4-9-2021.  

c. Current seniors who do not complete their credit and GPA requirements as of 7-16-2021.  
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Assessment Waiver – Current Seniors 
14. Will a currently enrolled senior who should graduate this spring, but for one reason or another 
needs to continue this summer for credits and/or to increase their GPA be exempted from the 
required assessments for graduation?  
Yes, the student will be exempted from the required assessments for graduation if all other 
requirements needed for graduation (credits and GPA) are completed as of 7-16-2021.  
Assessment Waiver – Retained Seniors  
 
15. Will the 2020 grads who have remained in school for a 5th year be exempt from testing?  
Yes. The DOE does not specify a particular graduation cohort, but rather refers to “currently enrolled 
students who are expected to graduate in the spring of 2021”.  
 

Assessment Waiver – Early Graduates 
16. Are Early Graduates also included in the assessment exemption since they will be graduating this 
year?  
Yes. The DOE does not specify a particular graduation cohort but rather refers to “currently enrolled 
students who are expected to graduate in the spring of 2021”.  
 

Assessment Waiver – Non-Seniors 
17. Since non-seniors taking Algebra 1 are not taking the EOC this year, how will they meet the 
Algebra 1 EOC requirements for graduation?  
Non-seniors who are currently enrolled in Algebra 1 may use one of the following to meet the 
graduation requirements:  
 a. Passing the Algebra 1 EOC, which is offered four times each year, during a future 
administration or,  

 b. Earning a comparative score. 
  
18. Do 10th graders who did not take the Grade 10 FSA ELA in the Spring of 2021 still need to meet 
the High School graduation assessment requirements?  
Yes. Non-seniors who have not passed the Grade 10 FSA ELA must still meet the high school 
graduation assessment requirements by passing the grade 10 FSA ELA or by earning a concordant 
score.  

ESE Students 
19. Access students who have not taken the FSAA cannot receive an ESE Waiver for graduation. Do 
they qualify to graduate from high school under the assessment waiver? Will there be a special 
graduation/withdrawal code?  
Yes, they would qualify to graduate from high school under the assessment waiver. The new 
graduation code is for any student who has met the credit and GPA requirements to receive a 
standard diploma and was exempted from required assessments (FSA and FSAA) of the 2020-2021 
statewide assessments. A student with the code will count as a graduate in the high school graduation 
rate calculation. This code will only apply to students who are scheduled to graduate in the 2020-2021 
school year and have met credit and GPA requirements for graduation. 

 
Diploma Designations 

20. Must current seniors meet the EOC testing requirements (Geometry, Biology and US History) for 
the Scholar Diplomas Designation? Non-seniors?  
EOC assessment requirements are waived for seniors graduating in 2021. Student who do not 
graduate in the 2020-2021 schoolyear will be required to meet the EOC assessment requirements to 
earn the designation for future years.  
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21. Must a student graduating in 2021 pass the FSA ELA for the Seal of Biliteracy?  
Yes.  

Retention Decisions 
22. Can parents request retention of their child in the current grade for the 2021-2022 year?  
Yes, parents may REQUEST retention of their child for the next school year. Decisions about whether it 
is in the best interest of a student to repeat a grade must be determined at the local level by the 
school’s principal, after careful review of the student’s academic records, with input from the parents, 
the student, teachers and school leaders. Only academic performance, or provisions in a student’s IEP 
can be considered when discussing retention for the next school year.  
It is suggested that an administrative conference be held with all academic information reviewed. The 
decision would be made in consultation with the parent, counselor, teacher(s) and administration. The 
final decision should be noted in the Notes Section on S319. 
 

Bright Futures 
23. Will graduating seniors still need volunteer service hours for Bright Futures?  
Yes, School Counselors will still need to document compliance with the required number of volunteer 
service hours for each scholarship award. School Counselors/designees will need to document hours 
the student planned for or intended to complete by high school graduation. A school counselor can 
document intention by ensuring a work plan proposal has been completed and approved prior to 
graduation. The work plan proposal must be approved and filed in the student’s cumulative folder.  
 
24. How can current seniors retesting with ACT/SAT for Bright Futures have scores submitted to 
Bright Futures since the testing window is now extended to December 1, 2021?  
Students graduating in the spring of 2021 can test through December 1, 2021 to achieve the minimum 
SAT/ACT scores. When a student registers for the SAT/ACT, the student will need to have official 
scores sent to at least one of the twelve public universities (does not include EFSC- they are a state 
college). Sending scores to one of the twelve public universities will place the test scores in the FLDOE 
repository system and Bright Futures will automatically update once scores are received. After 
evaluating new test scores, students will need to check their Bright Futures account for updated 
information about award status. Award or denial notification will only be posted to a student’s 
Financial Aid Recipient History screen in the student’s BF account.  
(https://www.floridastudentfinancialaidsg.org/SAPHome/SAPHome?url=home)  
 
25. Does this include a senior who is graduates in June?  
Yes. 
 

 
 

**Important Information Regarding Testing** 
 

Dear Edgewood Students and Families, 
 
We know that there is a lot of information being discussed regarding the Emergency Order as well as 
information pertaining to School Year 2021-2022.  We understand there are many questions, and we 
will do our every best to answer your questions. At this time, the District is currently working through 
and finalizing many details, but here is some preliminary information: 
 
Any students who were unable to make up their EOCs during the May testing window will have an 
opportunity to test in July. Mrs. Poley will contact you to schedule. 
 

(https:/www.floridastudentfinancialaidsg.org/SAPHome/SAPHome?url=home)%20
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EMERGENCY ORDER – EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY: 
 

State EOC exams:  Algebra 1 and ELA 2 FSA remain graduation requirements however school districts 
are authorized to determine promotion and final course grades in EOC courses based solely on the 
student performance in instances where the student does not have an EOC score or if the EOC score 
has an adverse effect on the course grade.  This authorization only applies to the successful 
completion of EOC courses during the 2020-2021 school year. 

Bright Futures:  Volunteer hours are suspended for 2021 graduating seniors only.  Edgewood is 
required to collect and submit documentation reporting compliance with the required number of 
volunteer service hours for scholarship eligibility.  It is expected that every senior student will have 1) 
the student completed the service hours; 2) had planned for, and intended to, complete the service 
hours prior to the student's high school graduation, but was unable to do so because the COVID-19 
pandemic created a lack of access to volunteer opportunities; or 3) due to health concerns, the 
student fell short of the volunteer service hours.   

Students who have not completed their hours need to submit documentation based on numbers 2 
and 3. This documentation will be considered as evidence that a student has completed the required 
number of volunteer hours for scholarship eligibility.  Because we have so few students who have not 
completed the required volunteer service hours, we will reach out to any seniors who have not 
completed their volunteer hours. 

Extension of testing deadline:  Students graduating in the 2020-2021 academic year can earn at least 
the required minimum SAT and ACT scores as specified for each Bright Futures Scholarship award level 
no later than December 1, 2021.  Sections of the SAT and ACT from different test dates may continue 
to be used to meet the test criteria through December 1, 2021 but test types cannot be mixed 
between ACT and SAT. 

PRELIMINARY 2021-22 SCHOOL YEAR INFORMATION: 
  

• First Day of School for students is August 10th – published on the board approved calendar. 

• We are planning for secondary schools to return to a 7-period day vs. block scheduling 

pending board and community input and approval. 

• We will be fully brick and mortar and not providing the synchronized eLearning platform. 

• Students who wish to have virtual options may do so through Brevard Virtual School 

• Dual Enrollment will continue as an option for students. 

• We are anticipating a full return to all activities with relevant safety precautions based on 

prevailing COVID conditions at that time. 

• The mask mandate as it pertains to next school year is currently being discussed.  More 

information will be provided once it is available. 

▪ Working Independently—Students are responsible for doing their own work during the test 
and for protecting their answers from being seen by others. If students are caught cheating 
during testing, their tests will be invalidated. In addition, FDOE employs Caveon Test Security 
to analyze student test results to detect unusually similar answer patterns. Students’ tests 
within a school that are found to have extremely similar answer patterns will be invalidated. 

▪ Leaving Campus—If your student leaves campus before completing a test session (e.g., for 
lunch, an appointment, illness), he or she will not be allowed to return to that test session. If 
your student does not feel well on the day of testing, it may be best for him or her to wait and 
be tested on a make-up day. Please remember not to schedule appointments on testing days. 
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▪ Testing Accommodations—If your student has an Individual Education Plan (IEP), a Section 
504 Plan, or is an English Language Learner (ELL) or a recently exited ELL, please contact the 
school to discuss the testing accommodations that will be provided for your student.    

 
If you have any questions related to this test administration, please contact Mrs. Poley at 
poley.danielle@brevardschools.org.  For more information about the Florida Statewide Assessments 
program, please visit the portal at www.FSAssessments.org.  
 
Thank you for supporting your student and encouraging him or her to do his or her best during Spring 
2021 assessments.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Attention! Brevard Public Schools is in need of Health Care Technicians to work 

in school site clinics.  Interested parties may obtain an application online at:  

https://peoplefirst.myflorida.com 

 
 

 

If you adopted a mangrove last fall, it is now time to bring 
them back to Edgewood.  Bring the mangroves to Mr. 
Cilsick’s room (13-109) and he will sign off on your log 
sheet.  If you are an eLearner please contact him at 
cilsick.ryan@brevardschools.com 
 

  
 

**Important Information Regarding Student Check Out** 
BPS has clarified their check out policy. Only legal guardians can check out a student for non-emergency 
reasons. All persons listed as an “emergency contact” will only be called and allowed to pick-up the 
student during an emergency. The registering parent/legal guardian will need to contact the school prior 
to the release of a student for “non-emergency pick-ups.” A parent/legal guardian can send in a note 
with a picture of their driver’s license listing date, time and who is picking up the student or send an 
email to Vickers.laura@brevardschools.org. Please refer to pages 13-15 of the 2020-2021 student 
planner (“Undefined”) for more information. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:poley.danielle@brevardschools.org
http://www.fsassessments.org/
https://peoplefirst.myflorida.com/
mailto:Vickers.laura@brevardschools.org
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Attention Students Driving to Campus – Mandatory Parking Permits 
All students who are driving themselves to Edgewood and parking on campus must have a current 

school issued parking permit. Permits may be purchased for a non-refundable fee of $20. Please fill out 

the Edgewood Jr./Sr. High School Parking Permit Registration form (follow this link). Bring your 

completed form to registration along with your student’s driver’s license, insurance card with current 

effective dates, and payment (cash or check). Once payment and paperwork are complete, your student 

will be issued an Edgewood 2020/2021 parking permit. Receipts and a copy of your registration will be 

given to your student once school starts.  

 

**Students may purchase a permit in the front office during lunch** 

 

2021 Graduates Collage Photo 
Due to Covid-19 we will not be taking our traditional senior panoramic photo in the gym with our 
senior class. However, Grad Images has a unique idea that will be COVID-19 safe and still provide a 
nice collage of our graduates in their cap and gowns. Attached is a sample of a senior collage. These 
photos will be able to be purchased after graduation from Grad Images. More information to follow. 
Thank you for your understanding and support! 
 

Sample 

 
 

BOX TOPS For Education 
 

Box Tops for Education is a program that gives families an easy way to earn cash for our school with 
products they already buy. The traditional program asks parents to clip and submit valid Box Tops to 
the school coordinator who then mails the Box Top Clips in for cash. The new program will be digital-
only, but during this transition period, Box Tops will be accepting both the clipped tops and digital 
receipt scans.  
Drop off your trimmed, counted Box Tops in the Box Top Collection Canister outside the front office.  
Download the Box Tops app and earn bonus Box Tops! Purchase the indicated offer, scan your receipt 
and we earn the rewards!  
You can download the app from the App Store or Google Play. For more information, go to 
 https://www.boxtops4education.com/ 

https://www.brevardschools.org/cms/lib/FL02201431/Centricity/ModuleInstance/24372/Parking_Permit_Application.pdf
https://www.boxtops4education.com/
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Congratulations! 
 

Future Problem Solvers 

The Edgewood Future Problem Solvers recently competed in their Annual State Competition. We are 
very proud of all our FPS students for having a great Year! 
Students who placed in the State Competition: 
Colleen Gaydar: First Place MAGIC Middle School  

Conner Claridge - Third Place MAGIC Middle School  

Whisper Reynolds: Fifth Place Individual GIPS Middle School 

Rhea Nibert: Fifth Place Individual GIPS  

Emma Kelleher: Sixth Place Scenario Writing Middle School 

 

Merritt Island Robotics 

FTC Team 9013 The Merritt Island Matrix competed in the Space Coast League Championship 
Tournament on May 1st. Matrix scored its highest of the season, 114 points! This was achieved by 
scoring points in the driver operated period, shooting rings from DERF Muffin into the end goal for the 
Ultimate Goal. The team also had a perfect autonomous routine and endgame in that match, the 
crowd went wild! Being such a young team in the Space Coast League, using tools like Fusion 360, the 
team earned the attention of the judges during interviews. During the award ceremonies on May 4th, 
Matrix won the Judge’s Award! Our students really impressed the judges with their abilities. The team 
and mentors are very proud of all their accomplishments over this long season. All seven team 
members learned new skills and grew throughout the Ultimate Goal season. Congratulations to Lance 
Chen, Aneesha Guna, Shriya Armugam, Aryan Ashta, Christian Lamothe, Wisper Reynolds, Antonio 
Rodriguez, and Logan Soper! Go Matrix! 
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Thank you to all our Partners in Education for your support!  
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Edgewood Staff Information 
 

Faculty E-Mail Addresses 
Alex, Catherine  24071 Alex.Catherine@Brevardschools.org  
Allred, Karen  24059 Allred.Karen@Brevardschools.org  
Behler, Shannon  24110 Behler.Shannon@Brevardschools.org  
Blumenthal, Dave  24068 Blumenthal.David@Brevardschools.org   
Brown, Natalie  24065 Brown.Natalie@Brevardschools.org  
Cilsick, Ryan  24105 Cilsick.Ryan@Brevardschools.org  
Clark, Alan  24055 Clark.Alan@Brevardschools.org  
Clarke, Briana  24107 Clarke.Briana@Brevardschools.org  
Cofer, Brandy  24077 Cofer.Elizabeth@Brevardschools.org  
Cook, Jim                    24056 Cook.Jimmy@Brevardschools.org  
Czajka, Tracy  24053 Czajka.Tracy@Brevardschools.org  
Ecker, Mike  24066 Ecker.Mike@Brevardschools.org  
Fenzl, Bryan  24094 Fenzl.Bryan@Brevardschools.org  
Flint, Marisa  24076 Flint.Marisa@Brevardschools.org  
Franco, Joe  24095 Franco.Joseph@Brevardschools.org  
Glenn, Anna  24078 Glenn.Anna@Brevardschools.org  
Glover, Helen  24106 Glover.Helen@Brevardschools.org  
Hardy, Tracy  24083 Hardy.Tracy@Brevardschools.org   
Horton, Julia  24104 Horton.Julia@Brevardschools.org  
Ingleton, Krystal  24052 Ingleton.Krystal@Brevardschools.org   
Ivey, David  24067 Ivey.David@brevardschools.org   
Jenkins, Jeff  24063 Jenkins.Jeffrey@Brevardschools.org  
Jenkins, Sandy  24063 Jenkins.Sandra@Brevardschools.org  
Johnson, Nathaniel  24057 Johnson.Nathaniel@Brevardschools.org  
Johnston, Sean  24108 Johnston.Sean@Brevardschools.org  
Kaltenbach, Andy  24058 Kaltenbach.Andrew@Brevardschools.org  
Kyzer, Melanie  24086 Kryzer.Melanie@Brevardschools.org  
Leutbecker, Leslie  24054 Leutbecker.Leslie@Brevardschools.org  
Maier, Melinda  24051 Maier.Melinda@Brevardschools.org  
Marquez, Monica  24074 Marquez.Monica@Brevardschools.org  
Martinez, Aida  24081 Martinez.Aida@Brevardschools.org   
Mehok, Steve  24088 Mehok.Steve@Brevardschools.org  
Miller, Dennie  24096 Miller.Dennie@Brevardschools.org  
Muir, Bill                    24070 Muir.William@Brevardschools.org  
Noah, Tina  24061 Noah.Tina@Brevardschools.org  
O;Hern, Susan  24050 Ohern.Susan@Brevardschools.org  
Perotti, Rosa  24082 Perotti.Rosa@Brevardschools.org 
Phillips, Diane  24080 Phillips.Diane@Brevardschools.org  
Rawls, Lisa  24075 Rawls.Lisa@Brevardschools.org  
Reninger, Katie  24112 Reninger.Katie@Brevardschools.org  
Reninger, Meredith  24103 Reninger.Meredith@Brevardschools.org 
Rhoden, Susan  24072 Rhoden.Susan@Brevardschools.org  
Robbins, Laura  24062 Robbins.Laura@Brevardschools.org  
Sierra, Paige  24060 Sierra.Paige@Brevardschools.org  
Snyder, Beth  24073 Snyder.Elizabeth@Brevardschools.org  
Teplica, Susan  24064 Teplica.Susan@Brevardschools.org  
Vickers, Patrick  24085 Vickers.Patrick@Brevardschools.org  
Waterman, Chris  24092 Waterman.Chris@Brevardschools.org  
Woods, Jeff  24084 Woods.Jeffery@Brevardschools.org  
Woodside, Deborah 24087 Woodside.Deborah@Brevardschools.org  
Worcester, Eryn  24101 Worcester.Jeff@Brevardschools.org  
Worcester, Jeff  24111 Worcester.Eryn@Brevardschools.org  

www.edgewoodhigh@brevardschools.org  

454-1030 + Ext. 
Athletics  24111 
Band   24094 
Cafeteria   24011 
Clinic   24010 
Drama   24092 
Front Office  24001 
Guidance  24024 
Media Center  24098 
SRO   24012 
Volunteer Info  1000 
 

EJSHS  454-1030 
Attendance Office:  
Mrs. Vickers Ext. 24008  
Vickers.Laura@Brevardschools.org 
 
Student Records                                     
Mrs. Kugelmann Ext. 24024 
Kugelmann.Julie@Brevardschools.org 
 
Guidance Counselor N-Z 
Mrs. Cooper-Denton, Ext. 24027 
Cooper.Kristi@Brevardschools.org 
 
Guidance Counselor Hi-M 
Ms. Taylor, Ext. 24025 
Taylor.Danielle@Brevardschools.org 
 
Guidance Counselor A-He 
Mrs. Krestan, Ext. 24026  
Krestan.Cheryl@Brevardschools.org 
 
Guidance Services Specialist 
Ms. Danielle Poley, Ext. 24023 
Poley.Danielle@brevardschools.org  
 
Front Office 454-1030 
Ms. Fratto, Ext. 24001 
Fratto.Sydney@Brevardschools.org 
 
Ms. Ingratta, Ext. 24003 
Ingratta.Jackie@Brevardschools.org  
Secretary 
Mrs. Roessler, Ext. 24003 
Roessler.Sarah@Brevardschools.org 
 
Bookkeeper 
Mrs. Lance, Ext. 24004 
Lance.Valerie@Brevardschools.org  
 
Cafeteria Manager 
Mrs. Artura, 454-1034 
Artura.Annette@Brevardschools.org 
 
Head Custodian 
Mr. William Tyler, Ext. 24030 
Tyler.William@Brevardschools.org  

 

 
 

Principal:  Jacqueline Ingratta 
Assistant Principal: Dr. Julia Diakakis 
Assistant Principal: Nicholas Stewart 
 

School Start Time   8:30 

School Dismissal     3:30 

mailto:Alex.Catherine@Brevardschools.org
mailto:Allred.Karen@Brevardschools.org
mailto:Behler.Shannon@Brevardschools.org
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